
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Mayor and Council Members 
 
FROM:  Brie Franco, Intergovernmental Relations Officer 
 
THROUGH: Veronica Briseño, Assistant City Manager 
 
DATE:  October 9, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: Nomination of certain City Council members to serve in leadership positions on 

National League of Cities committees. (Resolution No. 20230831-089) 
 

 
On August 31, 2023, Council passed Resolution 20230831-089, supporting the nomination of 
Council Members Vanessa Fuentes, Mackenzie Kelly, and Leslie Pool to leadership positions for 
their respective NLC committees for 2024.  The resolution also stated for this resolution to be 
sent to the Texas Municipal League (TML). 
 
The Intergovernmental Relations Office provided the resolution to TML on September 6, 2023.  
The communication included a request for endorsement from TML for those members 
to their respective committees.  
 
cc: Jesús Garza, City Manager 

 

https://services.austintexas.gov/edims/document.cfm?id=414868

